
Senior Citizen Advisory Committee (SCAC) Meeting Minutes
Wednesday, May 27, 2015

SCAC Members Present: SCAC Members Not Present:
Brenda Cooley (Chair) Oyinkansola Odebo
Betty Timer (Chair-elect) David West
Henry Haslinger (Secretary) Frank Pearlman
Paula Scott Luddy
Paula Williams Also Present:
Phyllis Budin Karen Haseley (City Liaison)
Edward Hickey
Bunny Fitzgerald

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m. by Chair, Brenda Cooley. 

1.  Approval of Agenda: The agenda was approved as distributed (moved by Betty Timer; seconded by 
Brenda Cooley).

2. Approval  of  Minutes: The minutes of the April 22, 2015 meeting were approved as distributed
(moved by Phyllis Budin; seconded by Paula Scott Luddy).

3.  Not For Seniors Only
a. Both Speakers Confirmed: By Karen Haseley. She also sent them, for their information, a copy of
the blurb scheduled to appear in the Greenbelt News Review.
b. Flyers Distributed: Most of the flyers have been distributed. Henry Haslinger still needs to distribute
some in Franklin Park.
c. Article Submitted: Henry Haslinger wrote the article and submitted it to the Greenbelt News Review
for publication.
d. Last Minute Preparations: Chair Brenda Cooley may possibly be absent for the event, due to
potential surgery. If necessary, Chair-elect Betty Timer would substitute as the m.c. Karen Haseley will
obtain bios of the two speakers and send to Brenda and Betty. Karen will check on the need for a
projector by the speakers.

4.  OLD BUSINESS:
a. FORA/GAIL Update: A new monthly produce distribution program will begin in June. Details will be
provided in the Greenbelt News Review.
b.  Widowed Persons Update: No report this month, due to Frank Pearlman’s absence. 
c.  Walk With Ease: Nothing new to add to last month’s report.

5.  NEW BUSINESS: None for this month.

6.  ANNOUNCEMENTS:
a. Still have two open seats for tomorrow’s trip to Havre de Grace. Three openings for the Walkersville
Railroad trip on June 17.  All summer trips still have openings.
b. The SCAC-sponsored Not For Seniors Only event will be held on Saturday, June 6, in Room 201 of
the Greenbelt Community Center.

Next Meeting: Wednesday, August 26, 2015 at 7:00 p.m.

At 8:03 p.m., a motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Betty Timer and seconded by Phyllis Budin.

Respectfully Submitted,

Henry Haslinger


